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Bicycle Advisory Board – Draft Minutes 
 
January 16, 2024 
City Council Briefing Center 
Meeting Minutes:   Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM by Grant Shipley 
 
Attendance: 

• Board Members Present Grant Shipley (Chair), Christina Ramirez, Charles Greenwood, Aren 
Murcar, Satish Shrestha, Pablo Monsivais, Lauren Pangborn, Taylor Stevens 

•  Board Members Not Present: Karim Habib, Brian Falteisek 
• Quorum Present: Yes 
• Staff Members Present: Ryan Shea, Tyler Kimbrell, Colin Quinn-Hurst 

 
Public Comment: 

None 
 
Briefing Session: 

Minutes from the November 21, 2023 meeting approved as amended. 

1. Liaison Report – CTAB  
• Grant Shipley reported that CTAB will meet tomorrow, January 17th. Grant gave a brief 

summary of resurfacing projects that are relevant to the board.  
2. Liaison Report – PCTS  

• Pablo Monsivais reported that PCTS discussed the state of traffic calming funds and centers 
and corridors planning recommendations during the November meeting. During the January 
meeting, PCTS discussed the Bicycle Priority Network Study and received a presentation from 
Tyler Kimbrell on the topic. Pablo recommended putting the Centers and Corridors Public 
Recommendations as a discussion item on a future Bicycle Advisory Board agenda. 

3. Chair Report –  
• Grant Shipley reported on the newly opened section of the Children of the Sun Trail. Grant 

discussed the possibility of a mobile meeting in May for Bike Everywhere Month. 
4. Staff Report 

• Colin Quinn-Hurst provided updates on Centers and Corridors planning recommendations, the 
Pacific Avenue Greenway Study, the West Central Infrastructure projects utilizing Tax 
Increment Financing, and the Post Street Bridge final design concepts. Discussion ensued. 

• Ryan Shea reported that staff is coordinating to bring back an energizer station for Bike to 
Work Day/Bike Everywhere Month (??). Ryan also reported that staff visited Rogers High School 
regarding the Hillyard Subarea Plan. 

 
Workshops: 

1. SRTC Regional Safety Action Plan 
• Presentation provided by Wendy Wilbur - Kittelson & Associates 
• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 

 
2. Bicycle Friendly Community Renewal Process 

• Presentation provided by Colin Quinn-Hurst 
• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 
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3. Bicycle Priority Network Update and Feedback 

• Presentation provided by Tyler Kimbrell 
• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 7:28 PM 
 
Next Bicycle Advisory Board Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, February 20, 2024  
 
 


